

HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Swimming Pool Committee Meeting held at the Methodist Lounge, 
at 7.00 p.m. on 10th November 2015.
	Present:
	Councillors D Jackson; P Mander; H Rodgers; P Whitney

	In attendance:
	AP Jones (Clerk); CF Cave (Finance Officer); M. Wellington (Pool Manager); G. Foy (Pool Assistant Manager); Chris Wilkinson (Staff/Marketing Group)

	068/15
	
	Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs B Hanley and  J Marsden ; 

A. Watts (Professional Adviser)

	069/15
	
	The order of business was varied to bring forward the Finance item on ticket prices, to enable the RFO to calculate the budget effects of ticket price proposals during the meeting. 

	070/15
	
	Mike Wellington, George Foy and Chris Wilkinson declared an interest because of their employment at the pool.

	071/15
	
	There was no public participation.

	072/15
	
	It was agreed that ticket prices for 2016 need to be increased to cover  approx. £5,000 increase in costs due to the increase in the minimum wage.

	072/15
	
	Ticket prices for 2016 were proposed as at Appendix a). These are to be circulated to all HPC for approval ahead of the December HPC meeting to allow early marketing, printing of tickets, and sales of season tickets as Christmas gifts.
The resolution to be ratified at the 1st December HPC meeting. All Cllrs are to respond within 48 hours with any objection to the proposed ticket prices. 

	073/15
	
	The Minutes of the SPC meeting of 13th October 2015 had been circulated and were approved and signed by the Chair. 

	074/15
	
	Marketing/Advertising/Fundraising

	074/15
	.1
	The Marketing Group proposed placing an advert in Westside at a cost of £150 for ¼ page, with 100 words editorial and a picture. There were some strong views against using Westside as it is not seen as a publication which people keep for reference. It was decided that £150 could be better spent targeting Dore.

	074/15
	.2
	It was agreed that new season ticket purchasers will be asked where they heard about the pool, to establish where advertising would be most effective.

	074/15
	.3
	Mike/George were asked to circulate to all SPC members the results of  survey monkey, also to help identify where advertising should be focussed. 

	074/15
	.4
	The Marketing Group were asked to identify where Temporary Signage could be placed to attract more visitors to the pool.

	074/15
	.5
	The Clerk was asked to forward marketing literature to other Derbyshire Parish Councils to go in their magazines, on Notice Boards and websites.

	075/15
	
	Plant/Machinery and Operational Issues

	075/15
	.1
	Transition Hope Valley – nothing further to report as yet.

	075/15
	.2
	Chris Cave is now chasing the engineer’s report on the reason for the failure of the pool cover motor, which is required in support of an insurance claim. Still nothing further to report at this time. It was suggested that we supply the engineer with the form of words we need him to agree to, but it was decided that Chris Cave will continue to contact the engineer direct for the present.

	075/15
	.3
	MW to obtain a quote from Paul Copley for lighting to ensure visibility for H&S on pool grounds during the darker mornings and evenings. C/F to December SPC.

	075/15
	.4
	Pool and Shower Boilers.  Mike will need to contact Vaillant direct. 

	075/15
	.5
	The list of jobs to be done identified by the Ops meeting is to be re-circulated and kept as an ongoing item to be regularly updated at SPC meetings as work is completed.
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	075/15
	.6
	It was agreed to keep the Pool open, heated to 29th October. It was agreed to keep the Pool heated to 20 ̊ in November 2016, and to keep the November opening separate from the season ticket season dates, with a £40 unheated season ticket.

	075/15
	.7
	Rob Ward would be finishing off the works programme on following a meeting on Thursday 12th November from 2.00 pm.

	075/15
	.8
	A new leak has appeared in the café, in the same vulnerable area as previous leaks have appeared.

	075/15
	.9
	A quote for replacement cubicles from Prospec @ £12,400 nett had been circulated prior to the meeting and purchase and installation was approved.

	075/15
	.10
	A quote for Lockers from Prospec @ £7,072 nett had been circulated prior to the meeting. Councillors wanted more information about smaller lockers. Mike will ask for quotes for a range of options to bring to the next SPC meeting.

	076/15
	
	Correspondence

	076/15
	.1
	It was noted that Cllr Richardson had stepped down from the SPC committee due to a regular diary clash. It was hoped that another Councillor would volunteer but that the SPC could continue to operate effectively in the meantime.

	076/15
	.2
	Two letters of congratulations and several ‘thank you’ cards had been sent to the pool from customers who had particularly enjoyed the 2015 season at the pool. The Clerk will respond appropriately.

	076/15
	.3
	A letter of complaint had been received regarding noise levels at the pool for the Swim to music sessions on Friday nights once a month, and the Titanic Film night.  The Clerk will write to say the SPC and Staff do care very much about neighbours to the pool, and that we really do try not to cause a disturbance.

It was accepted that the film ran well over, and that Pool Management need to keep control of timings with music to finish at 21.30 and the content of the films, and to make sure that any band booked plays music of a type which will not be likely to cause a noise nuisance. 

	076/15
	.4
	A formal notice of complaint of noise nuisance had been received from DDDC. Given that the season was now over it was felt that no further action could really be taken on this at the present time. Councillors were all aware of the potential impact on the pool if a noise nuisance complaint was upheld.

	077/15
	
	Solarium/Listing/Conservation/Heritage Lottery Funding.
A quote from Nashmead of £500 + VAT for a structural survey of the pool was approved. Cllr Jackson was delegated to ask Keith Groom to proceed.

	078/15
	
	Staff

	078/15
	.1
	The Clerk has written to all pool staff to thank them for their efforts this year and look forward to seeing them in 2016. It is anticipated that the team will mostly be the same for 2016.

	078/15
	.2
	Cllr Jackson has asked Ashley Watts (Professional Adviser DDDC) to consider the pool staffing structure and review if staff development opportunities/succession planning are where they need to be. C/F to December meeting.

	079/15
	
	The next meeting of the Swimming Pool Committee will be on Tuesday 8th December 2015 from 7.00 pm at the Sampson Room. 

	080/15
	
	Items for the November agenda. 
H & S Lighting; Pool & Shower boiler service contracts; Ops Job List; Lockers; Staff Structure.

	
	
	The meeting closed at 7.50 pm.
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Appendix a)

	Swimming Pool Ticket Price Comparison

	
	
	2015
	2016

	
	
	
	

	Junior
	
	          3.00 
	          3.00 

	Adult
	
	          6.00 
	          6.00 

	Concession
	          4.50 
	          5.00 

	Family
	
	        16.00 
	        16.00 

	
	
	
	

	Hathersage
	
	

	
	Junior
	        66.00 
	        72.00 

	
	Junior 1/2 price
	        33.00 
	        36.00 

	
	Adult
	     132.00 
	     144.00 

	
	Concession
	        99.00 
	     120.00 

	DDDC/HPBC
	
	

	
	Junior
	        82.50 
	        72.00 

	
	Junior 1/2 price
	        41.25 
	        36.00 

	
	Adult
	     165.00 
	     180.00 

	
	Concession
	     123.75 
	     150.00 

	Out of Area
	
	

	
	Junior
	        99.00 
	        72.00 

	
	Junior 1/2 price
	        49.50 
	        36.00 

	
	Adult
	     198.00 
	     216.00 

	
	Concession
	     148.50 
	     180.00 

	
	
	
	

	One hour
	
	     150.00 
	     175.00 

	Two hours
	     250.00 
	     300.00 

	
	
	
	

	One to one
	
	

	  1 lesson
	
	        17.50 
	        18.50 

	  6 lessons
	        99.00 
	     105.00 

	Two to one
	
	

	  1 lesson
	
	        12.00 
	        13.00 

	  6 lessons
	        64.00 
	        70.00 

	
	
	
	

	30 minute session
	        52.50 
	        55.00 

	
	
	
	



